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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 

The sudden passing of Robin Maslen OAM was 
greeted by all with much sadness. The Association 
has lost a very active member and it was only 
fitting that his send off was attended by countless 
numbers of people that had their lives touched in 
some way by Robin during a long and 
distinguished life. Robin was indeed an 
extraordinary person who will be missed but not 
forgotten. 
 
A successful Annual Central Region RAEME 
OFFR/WO/SNCO dinner was held on the 18 Jul at 
Woodside and hosted by WO1 Greg McEvoy ASM 
16 AD Regt. Thanks to WO1 McEvoy, his staff and 
the staff of the SGT‟s Mess for a great evening. 
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On the 19 Jul the 40th Anniversary Memorial 
Service was conducted at the Stirling Cemetery for 
CFN Douglas Borlace, KIA in SVN on the 15 Jul 
1968. Chaplain Mike Folland from 9 CSSB 
officiated at the Service and WO2 Al Kidney from 
AAB-A acted as bugler. It was attended by 
members, friends and a significant contingent from 
the REME Association of SA. After the formalities 
we attended the Aldgate RSL for afternoon tea 
and refreshments. Thankyou to all who attended 
and officiated for this important tribute to a fallen 
comrade.  
 
My last message and the Newsletter related to 
information about the distribution of Spanner 
Packs to RAEME members serving overseas. It 
was with pleasure that I was able send a cheque 
to the QLD Association for $646.99 to assist with 
the future dispatch of Spanner Packs. The 
contribution was made up by a direct donation of 
$300.00 from the Association. The remaining 
$346.99 was from donations and surplus 
payments accrued from the Annual Central Region 
OFFR/WO/SNCO dinner held at Woodside 
Barracks in July this year. This was the most 
tangible way that the Association and members of 
the Corps in SA could make a contribution toward 
this project and it certainly has been appreciated. 
 
Members are reminded of the upcoming Mixed All 
Ranks Dinner celebrating the 60th Anniversary of 
107 FD WKSP. Hope to see you at the Warradale 
Hotel on Saturday 22nd Nov.  
 
Members are also reminded of the AGM and 
Corps Birthday celebrations to be held on Sunday 
7 Dec 08. At this stage it is anticipated that both 
will be held in the Warradale Area Other Ranks 
Canteen. I ask members to attend and have your 
say and contribute because organisations like ours 
only survive by the participation of dedicated and 
loyal members. 
 
 

Arte et Marte 
 
Grant Kuchel  
 

 

COLONEL COMMANDANT’S 

REPORT 
 
Hello Everyone 

As part of my role as COLCOMDT I was invited to 

the Corps Conference and Corps Seminar on 22-24 

October at South Bandiana.   

 

 

The Head of Corps, BRIG David Welch chaired the 

2008 RAEME Corps Committee meeting which was 

attended by all RAEME Colonel Commandants and 

HOC staff. Ray Norman, chairman of Queensland 

RAEME Association attended as representative for 

all Associations. 

Issues and outcomes covered include: 

 Discussions related to Corps performance, future 

directions etc 

 Continued support for Spanner packs ($5000 pa) 

 In principle approval for a National RAEME 

Assoc which supports existing local associations. 

 Development of a pictorial history of RAEME. 

 RAEME Corps Port 2009 

The Corps Seminar for 2008 had the theme of 

RAEME Spirit: Past, Present and Future. 

The seminar was attended by 240 members of the 

Corps of all ranks from Brigadier to Private.  From 

SA we had the Acting OC 107 Fd Wksp Coy (Capt 

Michael Tamassy), the ASM  (WO1 Wayne Birch) 

and Capt Wasilenia (HQ 9 Bde). 

The Seminar opened with a Presentation of Awards 

including ARA and GRes Craftsman of the Year, 

unfortunately no South Australians were successful 

this year, but 16 AD Regt Workshop won the Golden 

Spanner Award for the best RAEME Workshop and I 

will be formally presenting it to them on a parade 

later in the year. 

The Seminar covered a wide range of topics 

including updates on Army Aviation workshops, 

training issues, manning strengths etc and had 

presentations from Tennix Toll and Mincom (a new 

computer platform being introduced). There was also 

a couple of sessions on the GRes and one covered 

changes to training requirements for GRes tradesmen 

which was of great interest to the ASM who has been 

trying to resolve some of the outcomes for some 

time.  

The Head of Corps (BRIG David Welsh) advised me 

he has accepted our invitation for him to attend the 

107 Fd Wksps 60th Anniversary Dinner in November 

and looks forward to seeing you all at the Dinner. 

It was also announced that he will be standing down 

as H of C next year and BRIG Creagh ( to become 

CO 17 CSS Bde later this year) will be taking over. 

It was an honour to be able represent SA at the forum 

and I look forward to representing you at future 

conferences.  

COL Greg Rosser 
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DIARY DATES 2007 
 

 Activity/Function Date 
 
 * 107 Fd Wksp 60th Anniversary Dinner     Saturday 22nd November 
 * Annual General Meeting (tentative)     Sunday  7th  December 
 * RAEME Birthday Family Function (tentative)   Sunday  7th  December  
 *   Denotes coming events detailed in this edition 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 

 
 

60TH ANNIVERSARY DINNER 

107 FD WKSPS 
The 107 Fd Wksp Coy and COL COMDT will be holding a Mixed All Ranks Dinner to 

celebrate the.60th Anniversary of the creation of 107 Fd Wksps in 1948. 

 

Details are as follows: 

Location:   Warradale Hotel  

Date:   22nd November 2008 

Time:  1830 for 1900 hrs 

Cost:  $35 per head 

Dress:  Neat casual 

Drinks:  Buy your own 

Guests:  Spouses /partners  welcome 

Numbers will be limited to 80. 

 

Booking slip have been distributed and if you haven’t received one, please contact WO1 Wayne Birch or 

the COL COMDT (0423 715 464) ASAP. 

This promises to be a great night 

so make sure you get along and enjoy it. 
 

WO2 Neil Cotton (Retd) 
Passed away at QEH on 22nd July 2008 

GE platoon,107 Field Wksps 1958 -1974 

 

CAPT Robin Maslen (Retd) OAM 
Passed away on 8 August 2008 

107 Fd Wksp, 3/9 LAD 

(See page 4) 

 

WO2 Neal Stewart 
Succumbed to cancer on 20 August 2008 

16 Air Defence Regiment, ALTC 
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CAPT ROBIN MASLEN (Retd)  OAM 
 

It is with great sadness we report the sudden 
death of one of our dear friends and 
colleagues. 

 

 
 
Robin was an inspiration to us all, a real “doer”, 
never one to stand back. If something wasn‟t 
happening fast enough or the way he thought it 
should, he would jump in and get things going, 
whether it was organising or actually doing the 
work himself. Everyone I have spoken to tells me 
he was always the same. For our association it 
was working with a group of volunteers in 
restoring the Moonta and Fort Largs Guns, 
helping with the auditing of our accounts, writing 
articles for the Newsletter and helping out in lots 
of other ways. For the Army Museum it was 
getting the Ferret Scout Car running and 
roadworthy (he was always keen to drive it 
himself). Three months ago he was looking for a 
Bren Gun Carrier to restore and add to 
museum‟s collection. His life outside the army 
was just as hectic.  

Robin was born at St Peters in 1936. At the age 
of 20 years he made headlines when he was 
involved in a motorbike accident where he 
received burns over 70% of his body. He spent 
the next 6 months in the Royal Adelaide Hospital 
and married his nurse, Val French, and they 
spent the next 18 months in the U.K.  With their 8 
weeks old son, they took 5 months to return 

home by driving overland from London to 
Singapore in a small Volkswagen.  

Leaving his trade as a Toolmaker he was 
accepted for training as a Welfare Officer and 
enrolled at the University of Adelaide, receiving a 
Diploma of Social Studies. In 1972 Robin was 
awarded a Churchill Fellowship to study 
programs for young offenders in the U.K. and the 
U.S.A. and spent 17 weeks observing residential 
and community treatment programs. It was 
during this time Rob was introduced to an 
individual, group and family therapeutic treatment 
model, Transactional Analysis (T.A.), which he 
subsequently introduced to professionals and 
clients in all states of Australia 

After a few years in private practice he was 
asked to manage and sort out the riot torn 
McNally Training Centre (The Youth Training 
Centre). He settled it down in the first year 
working there and stayed for 4 years. Following 
riots at Yatala Prison he was asked to take over 
management there. 

Robin held the position of President of the S.A. 
Branch of Social Workers in the early 70‟s and 
chaired the AASWSA Branch„s Ethic‟s 
Committee until his death. He became a Certified 
Clinical Teacher of T.A. and later the President of 
the International Transactional Analysis 
Association which reaches 63 countries across 
the world. 

In 1987 he became the Chief Commissioner of 
Scouting in SA and the Northern Territory, a 
position he held for 11 years, and was awarded 
Scouting‟s highest honour, the Silver Kangaroo. 
He also lectured part time at Flinders and 
Adelaide Universities and served on many 
government and community boards of 
management.  

He was a Justice of the Peace and was awarded 
the Order of Australia Medal in 1998. 

Robin died suddenly after a 6 week illness from 
cancer. Many people have spoken of him with 
great admiration, and appreciation for the 
extraordinary ways in which he touched so many 
people‟s lives with his insight, breadth of 
knowledge and wisdom. 

Our sincere condolences to his wife Val, children 
Nicholas, Kym and Deborah and five 
grandchildren. 
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2008 ANNUAL GENERAL 

MEETING 
 
Well its that time of year again, the 2008 Annual 
General Meeting will be held on the morning of 
Sunday 7th December at Warradale Barracks 
starting at 10:00am sharp! The meeting will finish in 
time for the Birthday Function BBQ Lunch (details 
of the AGM will be confirmed in the Notice of AGM 
to be posted out shortly). 
 
Attending the AGM does not mean that you will 
automatically find yourself on the committee. Most 
of the current committee members have indicated 
that they are willing to stand again, but new 
committee members are always welcome and we 
are looking for a new Secretary. Penny Stone has 
just got a new job and with her family to look after 
she feels she can‟t do it all justice. At the last 
committee meeting it was decided to make 
membership a separate responsibility so the new 
secretary will only be responsible for minutes, 
correspondence and general administration. We 
are really missing the skills and efforts put in by our 
previous secretary David Turner and we don‟t think 
anyone realised, until now, how many things he did. 
Thanks again David we really appreciate your 
efforts for all those years. 
 
Committee meetings are held bi-monthly at 
Warradale Barracks, currently on the 3rd Thursday 
of the month at 7:30pm (the date/time is subject to 
the agreement of the Committee members who are 
elected). The meetings are of a relaxed, informal 
nature and quite enjoyable. 
 
Remember, the committee represents YOU and the 
AGM is your opportunity to raise anything you 
would like to see the Association do or stop doing, 
the committee welcomes new ideas and we are 
always looking for ways to do things better. 
 
President and Committee 
 

 

2008 RAEME BIRTHDAY 

FAMILY FUNCTION 
 
The OC, 107 Wksp Coy, 9CSSB, is organising a 
mixed all ranks family function to celebrate the 
RAEME Corps Birthday (we will be 66 years 
young). It will be held in the Warradale Area 
Other Ranks' Canteen at Warradale Barracks on 
the afternoon of Sunday 7th December. Entry to 
Warradale Barracks is via the Main Gate on 
Oaklands Road. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The function will commence after the AGM and a 
BBQ Lunch will be available from 12:30pm. Cost 
will be $7:50 per head for adults (children 12 
years and under are FREE). Refreshments will 
be available from the Bar at mess prices. The 
2008 Central Region "RAEME Soldier of the 
Year" Awards (sponsored by our Association) will 
be presented at this function. It is intended that 
the function will conclude at 4:00pm. 
 
This activity is not only for Association members 
but also for all serving and ex-serving RAEME 
members, their family and friends. Please let any 
non Association RAEME personnel you know it is 
on and tell them we look forward to seeing them. 
It is a great opportunity to renew old 
acquaintances and reminisce over a drink or two. 
 
An Invitation is attached to this Newsletter. 
Please return the "tear off" slip to COL Greg 
Rosser or ring him before Sunday 23rd 
November so they know how many to cater 
for. 
 
107 Fd Wksp Coy Organising Committee 

 

GOUGH’S MECHANICAL & 

RADIATOR SERVICES 

 GENERAL MECHANICAL 
REPAIRS 

 AIR CONDITIONING 
SERVICE & REPAIRS 

90 Jervois Street 
TORRENSVILLE  SA  5031 
 
Contact: STEVE or MARK 

PHONE: 8234 1981 



 Page 6 

RAEME "SOLDIER OF THE YEAR" 

CENTRAL REGION 
 

The 2008 Awards to the best ARA and GRes 
"Soldier of the Year" in Central Region will be 
presented at the 2008 RAEME Corps Birthday 
Family Function on Sunday 7th December. 
 
The award is open to all RAEME personnel in 
Central Region up to and including the rank of 
Corporal. Supervisors in all units are responsible 
for nominating eligible members they think worthy. 
Nominees will be assessed on both trade skills and 
soldier skills. All nominations are reviewed by a 
selection panel, normally consisting of the 
COLCOMD, and (ARA) BC and ASM Combat 
Service Support Battery (the Workshop) at 16AD 
Regiment, Woodside Barracks or (ARes) OC and 
ASM 107 Fd Wkps Coy, 9CSSB. 
 
Each winner will receive a personalised Trophy, 
and his or her name will be inscribed on the 
“Perpetual Plaque” for each category, which is 
hung in the Orderly Room at the winner's place of 
work. 
 
Good luck to all serving RAEME Soldiers - Ed. 
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TELEPHONE: (08) 8445 9333 
FAX: (08) 8347 3500 
 

98 REGENCY ROAD  
FERRYDEN PARK SA 5010 

 
EMAIL: ernie@universalcanvas.com.au 

 

 

www.universalcanvas.com.au 

 

MEMBER 

MEMBER 

 

ERNIE NAGY 
 

All Auto Electrical Repairs & 
Installations of: 

 

 ALTERNATORS 

 STARTER MOTORS 

 CAR IMMOBILISERS 

 HANDS FREE KITS 

 ALARMS 

ROD WEBB 

AUTO ELECTRICAL 

2 Muriel Avenue 
SOMERTON PARK  SA  4044 

8294 4599 
 

 

Disk Pads and Brake Linings 
Disk and Drum Machining 
Exchange Bonded Shoes 
Exchange Boosters and Callipers 
New Cylinders and Spares 
Exchange Re-sleeved 
Stainless Steel Cylinders 

Clutch Rebuilding and Repairs 

New and Exchange Clutch Kits 
Flywheel Grinding 
Clutch Plate Relining 
Clutch Hydraulic Repairs 
Clutch Servo Repairs for  

Heavy Vehicles 

Steel Brake Pipes made to order 

Phone: (08) 8277 8122 
 

Fax: (08) 8374 1576 

3 Pinn Street 
ST MARYS  SA  5042 

Member 
 MTA

A 

SPECIALISING IN ALL TYPES OF VEHICLES 
INCLUDING AGRICULTURAL, HEAVY DUTY, 

SPECIAL APPLICATIONS ETC 

www.allclutchandbrake.com.au 

http://www.universalcanvas.com.au/
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CRAFTSMAN PORT 

 
A quantity of the 2008 RAEME 
Craftsman Port has been ordered and 
will arrive soon and will be available at 
$20 per bottle  
 
Contact WO2 Grant Kuchel if you are 
interested in purchasing a bottle or 2. 

 

 

 

FINANCIAL  INVESTMENTS  ! ! ! ! 
 

NAVIGATING the lingo that litters business and 

financial markets can be hard work:  So we were 

ever so thankful when an interpretive guide to 

"stock market terms" landed in our inbox 

yesterday. It now has pride of place on the 

pinboard. Here are some new "meanings" for oft-

used business terms:  
 

* CEO -- chief embezzlement officer.  
 

* Bull market -- a random market movement 

causing investors to mistake themselves for 

financial geniuses.  

 

* Bear market -- a six to 18 month period when 

the kids get no allowance, the wife gets no 

jewellery and the husband gets no sex.  

 

* P/E ratio -- the percentage of investors wetting 

their pants as the market keeps crashing.  

 

* Stock split -- when one's ex-wife and her 

lawyer get to split the husband's assets equally 

between them.  

 

* Financial planner -- a guy whose phone has 

been disconnected.  

 

* Standard and Poor: an investor's life in a 

nutshell.  

 

 

DON’T FORGET  

If you hear of one of our fellow 

members being sick let one of the 

committee know ASAP so they can 

organise someone to contact them.  All 

of us need to participate. 
 

Private 

and 

Insurance 

DAVIES 
CRASH REPAIRS 

 

Barry Davies 
Proprietor 

 
 
 
 

8374 0703 
 

21 Dunorlan Road 
EDWARDSTOWN  SA  5039 
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Making Money 
 

 

A young man asked an elderly rich man how 
he made his money. 'Well, son, it was 1932.  
 
The depth of the Great Depression. I was 
down to my last penny, so I invested that 
penny in an apple. 
  
I spent the entire day polishing the apple and, 
at the end of the day, I sold that apple for ten 
pennies.  
 
The next morning I bought two apples, spent 
the day polishing them and sold them for 20 
pennies.  
 
I continued this for a month, by which time I'd 
accumulated a fortune of £1.37. 
  
Then my wife's father died and left us £2 
million.'  
 
I wish it would happen to ME 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
152 Main South Rd 
McLaren Vale 5171  
Ph: 8323 8500  

Proprietors: 
Kent & Debbie Adair 
(Rob Maslen‟s Daughter) 
 
 

Yummy Nuts supply only the 
finest quality products. 
Specialising in Nuts and 
Dried Fruits, Bread Flours 
and Baking, Home 
Brewing Needs and 
Confectionery. 

 
 
 
A basket of tasty 
treats from Yummy 
Nuts Market makes 
the ideal gift for any 
occasion 
 

 
Dr Red's Ginger Punch Prostate formula and 

Rosella Punch now  available 

 
More info: www.yummynutsmarket.com.au 

 

 

HOLDFAST ELECTRICAL 
 

& AIR CONDITIONING SERVICES 
 

Electrical 

Refrigeration 

Air Conditioning 

Installations 

Maintenance 

Repairs 

12A Amelia Street 
HOVE  SA  5048 

 
Licence No: PGE140037 

 

Accreditation No: 1840 

DOUG PAMMENTER 

    Phone: (08) 8298 2857 
 

Fax: (08) 8358 1090 
 

Mobile: 0417 840 279 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RANKS UTO 

LECTRICS 

AND AIRCONDITIONING 

For all auto electrical 

& air conditioning 

repairs & service 

 

15 CROSS KEYS ROAD 

SALISBURY SA 

 

Phone: (08) 8281 7955 

  

 

AND AIRCONDITIONING 
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Officers, WOs and SNCOs 

Formal Dinner 
 
On Friday 18th July, approximately 50 serving and 

ex-serving Officers, WOs and SNCOs (including a 

number of members from our Association) enjoyed 

a "Formal Dinner" in the Sergeant's Mess at 

Woodside Barracks.  

The evening had a relaxed style and was enjoyed 

by all those who attended. The dinner was 

organised by Support Battery (the Workshop) at 

16th Air Defence Regiment, who did an excellent 

job.  Particular thanks must go to the ASM WO1 

Greg McEvoy who had to organise the dinner 

whilst keeping the workshop running when a 

number of his workshop members were away on 

deployment and courses.  Thanks again ASM.  

The Head of Corps, BRIG David Welsh was 

unavailable so he was represented by the SO2 

Corps MAJ John Haley and the Corps RSM WO1 

Marty Burgess.  MAJ Haley Spoke briefly about 

happenings in the Corps and also about Spanner 

Packs (RAEME oriented) gift pack being sent to 

RAEME soldiers on deployment overseas. As a 

result a collection was taken and surplus funds 

totalling the sum of $346 was donated towards 

future spanner packs (see separate article on 

Spanner Packs-ed) 

The organisers decided that after the dinner they 

would run a “military oriented” quiz which created 

some thought provoking discussion. The activity 

was thoroughly enjoyed by all, although there is 

still some debate over the “real” winner as the 

winning team consisted of the command elements 

of the Battery. 

On behalf of those Association members attending, 

I wish to sincerely thank the BC and ASM for 

inviting us to take part in the Dinner. We also 

thank him for organising the bus transport from 

Keswick Barracks. 

 

Reserve Forces Day Council  

Activities for 2008 
 
2008 marks the 60th Anniversary of the formation 

of the Citizen Military Force CMF) and the Citizen 

Air Force (CAF) in 1948. (The Royal Australian 

Naval Reserve (RANR) was formed in 1950).  

A South Australia, Reserve Forces Day Parade was 

held on Sunday 6th July 2008 on Torrens Parade 

Ground to celebrate this milestone.  The day was 

cool and overcast which made it ideal for the 

Parade which included ex-Reservists, WW2, 1948, 

current vehicles and other equipments. 

Unfortunately, because only 4 Association 

members attended it was to march with 3/9 SAMR 

Association again this year. 

Also to celebrate the Anniversary the National 

Council intends to produce a special souvenir 

booklet to honour those men and women who 

joined the CMF and CAF in 1948 and the RANR 

in 1950 and wishes to record their personal details 

in this special RFD publication. It is intended to 

produce sufficient copies to be given free of charge 

to everyone who attends this year’s celebrations 

and to others who may be interested.  

 

 
An architect, a surgeon and an economist are 
discussing the Creation.  
The surgeon says: 'Look, we surgeons are most 
important.  
God's a surgeon because the first thing he did 
was to extract Eve from Adam's rib.'  
The architect says: 'No, wait a minute, God is an 
architect. He made the world in seven days out 
of chaos.'  
The economist smiles: 'And who made the 
chaos?' 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUSTEST ELECT 
Licensed Electrician 

 

 Domestic Electrical Work  
and Repairs 

 Appliance Safety Testing 

 Tagging and Repairs 

 RCD Testing 
 

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE ON 

PRESENTATION OF THIS 

ADVERTISEMENT 
 

Phone George on 0438 264 475 for a  
 

 

 

PO Box 40  

CAMPBELLTOWN  SA  5074 
 

www.austestelect.com.au 
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Classic Batteries for Classic Cars 

 
 
 

 

 

RAA Power Pack Batteries are known for their high electrical specification, 

designed to meet the tough Original Equipment needs of many of the cars on 

the road in Australia. 
 

Nationwide Warranty  - up to 36 months is available on RAA Premium  

battery types. 
 

AEME/RAEME Association members who purchase an RAA battery 

will get a $20 discount. 
 

Simply mail a copy of your receipt and together with this advertisement to:- 
 

RAA Battery Service 

101 Richmond Road 

 Mile End  South Australia  5031 

RAA Power Pack batteries also have batteries specially designed for infrequently used cars. 

Deep cycle 12 volt and high reserve capacity 6 volt batteries are a speciality. 
 

Telephone 13 11 11 

24 hours roadside service for RAA members. 

 

Contact 
 

Craig Williams 
Managing Director 
27 Church Place 
PORT ADELAIDE SA 5015 
Ph: 08 8447 1044 
Fx: 08 8447 6564 
 

craig@jandhwilliams.com 
 

www.jandhwilliams.com 

 

 

 

Quality Certified 
AU868-QC 
ISO 9001:2000 

 

Member of the 
Defence Teaming 

Centre 

             CAPABILITIES 

 Laser Cutting 

 Turret Punching 

 Folding 

 Dust & Fume 

Control 

 Fabrication 

J&H Williams Holdings 
Pty Ltd 
Established 1946 
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Operation Spanner Pack 
October 2008 Update 

See June 2008 Newsletter for original information 

Operation Spanner Pack is a significant 

achievement for the RAEME Association(s). 

 

 

 

 

 

The aim of the operation is to provide RAEME 

soldiers serving overseas with a pack(s) of goodies 

which make their time overseas a little more 

comfortable. 

 

The Queensland branch have, on behalf of all 

RAEME Associations, dispatched 640 packs which 

have been distributed to tradesmen on overseas 

deployment and a few have also been shared with 

other Corps members attached to our units. 

A further 200 will be dispatched for Christmas by 

early November to ensure receipt. 

 

Our committee is pleased to advise you that a 

cheque for $647 has been sent to the Queensland 

branch to support future Spanner Packs. The cheque 

is th combined amounts of $300 donated by our 

Association and $347in donations and surplus dinner 

funds from the Officers, Warrant Officers and 

Senior NCOs dinner held in July this year. 

A great effort by all – ed 

 

Personal donations are also welcome and they can 

be sent as follows: 

Post: Cheque/Money order to The Treasurer, (please 

mark “OPERATION SPANNER PACK” on the 

reverse side) to 

 

RAEME Association QLD,  

PO Box 11 CANNON 

HILL, QLD, 4170  

Or EFT to DEFCREDIT: BSB 803-205 

Account Number: 82731 Add your “surname and 

initials” to the reference box. 

 

If you use the direct deposit method please email the 

Treasurer (treasurer@raemeqld.org) to advise that 

you have deposited the money for “Operation 

Spanner Pack”, or call 07 33323704. 

 

For further details contact: 

Raymond G. Norman OAM 

Chairman RAEME Association of Queensland 

07 54766254 

norford.2@raemeqld.org 

www.raemeqld.org. 

.  

 
 
 
 
 
Typical Letter of Appreciation 

 

 

 

How do you define optimism?  
A banker who irons five shirts on a Sunday.  
 
What's the difference between an investment 
banker and a large pizza?  
The pizza can still feed a family of four.  
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A man is getting into the shower just as his wife is 

finishing up her shower, when the doorbell rings.  

The wife quickly wraps herself in a towel and runs 

downstairs.  

When she opens the door, there stands Bob, the 

next-door neighbour. 

Before she says a word, Bob says, "I'll give you 

£800 to drop that towel." After thinking for a 

moment, the woman drops her towel and stands 

naked in front of Bob.  

After a few seconds, Bob hands her £800 and 

leaves.  

The woman wraps back up in the towel and goes 

back upstairs. When she gets to the bathroom, her 

husband asks, "Who was that?" "It was Bob the 

next door neighbour," she replies. "Great!" the 

husband says, "did he say anything about the £800 

he owes me?"  

Moral of the story: If you share critical 

information pertaining to credit and risk with your 

shareholders in time, you may be in a position to 

prevent avoidable exposure  

 

RAEME Merchandise 
 
The Association has a stock of Corps 
Merchandise for sale, and it will be available 
either at the Christmas functions or by contacting 
Bob Killoran on 8270 2222. 
 
Items in stock are as follows; 
Articifer tie tack.............................................$8.00 
Articifer long tie pin........................................$8.00 
Articifer hats................................................$12.00 
Articifer cuff links........................................$15.00 
RAEME Tie.................................................$27.50 
RAEME Hats..............................................$12.00 
Ceramic blue mugs....................................$13.00 
Cups thermal cammo..................................$13.00 
RAEME long tie pin..................................... $8.00 
RAEME kneck chain................................... $5.00 
RAEME tie tacks........................................$8.00 
RAEME loose link cuff links........................$15.00 
RAEME pivot type cuff links........................$15.00 
RAEME coolers with bottoms.......................$8.00 
RAEME coolers bottomless.........................$5.00 
RAEME silver/gold jewelled brooch............$50.00 
 
Some items in short supply but if required Bob will 
order them from interstate if required. 
 

REMEMBER SEE BOB KILLORAN 

 

Paddy's pregnant sister was in a terrible car 

accident and went into a deep coma. After being 

in the coma for nearly six months, she wakes up 

and sees that she is no longer pregnant. 

Frantically, she asks the doctor about her baby.  

The doctor replies, 'Ma'am, you had twins.... a boy 

and a girl. The babies are fine, however, they were 

poorly at birth and had to be christened 

immediately so your brother Paddy came in and 

named them.  

The woman thinks to herself, ' Oh suffering Jesus, 

no, not me brother, he's a  clueless idiot...  

Expecting the worst, she asks the doctor,' Well, 

what's my daughter's name?'  

' Denise' says the doctor. The new mother is 

somewhat relieved, 'Wow, that's a beautiful name, 

I guess I was wrong about my brother', she 

thought....'I really like Denise '  

Then she asks, ' What's the boy's name?'  

The doctor replies ' Denephew ' 

 

PHONE/FAX: 8261 6691 
A/h Michael 0417 041 832 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

303 North East Road 
Hampstead Gardens SA 5086 

 
COLLISION REPAIR SPECIALISTS 

*MTA *RAA APPROVED 

APPROVED 
REPAIRER 

 
 

 
 
 

CRASH 
REPAIR 
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We are Tool 
Specialists- 

That’s all we do!! 

www.tradetools.com.au 

We are a South Australian owned private family 
company that buys in LARGE quantities and we 
ALWAYS pass these savings onto YOU! We pride 
ourselves on knowing how to talk with confidence to 
trade and business people. 

HAMPSTEAD GARDENS: 

259-261 North East Road 
Phone: (08) 8266 0999 

                      FAX: 8369 0323 

 

Welland: 

75 Grange Road 
Phone: (08) 8424 3311 

     Fax: 8424 3399 

 

 

DON’T YOU LOVE IT 
 

It was a hot Saturday evening in the summer of 

1960 and Fred had a date with Peggy Sue. He 

arrived at her house and rang the bell. 

"Oh, come on in!" Peggy Sue's mother said as she 

welcomed Fred in. "Have a seat in the living 

room. Would you like something to drink? 

Lemonade? Iced tea?" 

"Iced tea, please," Fred said. Mom brought the 

iced tea. 

"So, what are you and Peggy planning to do 

tonight?" she asked. 

"Oh, probably catch a movie, then maybe grab a 

bite to eat at the malt shop, maybe take a walk on 

the beach..." 

"Peggy likes to screw, you know," Mom informed 

him. 

"Really?" Fred asked, eyebrows rose. 

 

"Oh yes," the mother continued. "When she goes 

out with her friends, that's all they do!" 

"Is that so?" asked Fred, incredulous. 

"Yes," said the mother. "As a matter of fact, she'd 

screw all night if we let her!" 

"Well, thanks for the tip!" Fred said as he began 

thinking about alternate plans for the evening. 

A moment later, Peggy Sue came down the stairs 

looking pretty as a picture wearing a pink blouse 

and a hoop skirt, and with her hair tied back in a 

bouncy ponytail. She greeted Fred. 

"Have fun, kids!" the mother said as they left. 

Half an hour later, a completely disheveled Peggy 

Sue burst into the house and slammed the front 

door behind her. 

"Twist, Mom!" she angrily yelled to her mother in 

the kitchen. "The Twist, Dammit! It's called the 

Twist!" 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Telephone: 0418 839 607 
 

08 8388 5739 

Member  

RAJA’S MOBILE  
MECHANICAL REPAIRS 

 
Servicing and repairs to most makes of cars 
& vans and minor repairs to tractors. 
 

 TUNE-UPS 

 BRAKES 

 CLUTCH AND CYLINDER  

 HEAD REPAIRS 
 

 

 
 
 
 
PO Box 22 
MYLOR  SA  5153 

 
Proprietors: 

 

Chris and Thi yen Rajasingham  
(MIAME) 
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MEMBERSHIP 
 

Subs are due on 1 July in the year your 
membership is current until. If the date on your 
membership card (and the list below) shows 
2008, then you subs are now due  
Subs are still $5 for one year or any multiple 
thereof eg $20 for four years. 
 
All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please remember not 
to send cash through the post as we have cases 
of this going missing with Australia Post. 
 
According to the records, the following persons 
are financial members of the Association: 
 

Honorary Life Members 
 
Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob 
Killoran, George Robinson,  David Turner 
 

Current Members 
 
Wally Ade (2010), Milton Ahrens (2009), Frank Aldous 
(2010), Jeff Allen (2008), Heath Arblaster (2009), Peter 
Badcock (2010), Joe Barton (2009), Richard Beare 
(2009), Gavin Bellis (2010), Paul Berk (2012), Wayne 
Birch (2009), John Black (2010), Helmut Bohn (2013), 
David Brand (2011), Fred Brown (2008), Shane 
Buckley (2012), Roger Burzacott (2009), Nicholas 
Cashman (2012), Dave Cawthorne (2009), Craig 
Chatterton (2008), John Clark (2008), Trevor Clerke 
(2015), Geoff Coat (2018,) Brian Cogan (2010), Don 
Collins (2012), George Cooke (2011), Ian Coulter 
(2010), Peter Cox (2011), Ron Coxon OAM (2011),  
George Craig (2009),  Bob Davis (2011), Gavin D‟Cruz 
(2008), Graham De La Rue (2009), Bruce Dittmar 
(2016), Roy Dotter (2012), Chris Duffield (2011), Nick 
Ebbs (2010), Len Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2009), 
Bluey Etheridge (2011), Kym Everett (2013), Andew 
Ferguson (2011), Ken Field (2010), Jim Fisher (2009), 
Brian Flavel (2010), Jan Gancarz (2009), Charlie 
Gauci (2010), Bob Gell (2008), Nick Gogilis (2009), 
Steve Gough (2010), Steve Gould (2011), Bob Gourley 
(2008), Tony Gow (2012), Steven Grigg (2008), Robert 
Hansford (2012), Jock Hart (2008), Don Harvy (2010), 
Arthur Hasse (2009), Norm Hay (2012), Greg Hay 
(2010), Colin Haynes (2010), Jim Hendrickx (2008), 
Tony Hinton (2011), Brian Holmes (2010), Darryl 
Horner (2010), John Howard (2011), Gary Howell 
(2008), Rodney Hussey (2009), Graham Janz (2011), 
Juris Jaudzems (2010), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay 
Johnson (2009), Ben Jones (2008), Eric Kelly (2014), 
Bob King (2010), Geoff Kohler (2011), Grant Kuchel 
(2009), Hans Larsen (2008), Alf Lee (2010), Lou 
Leeuwrik (2011), Ken Lorraine (2009), Greg Lowe 
(2013), Chris Macintosh (2010), Steve Maher (2008), 
Alan Marks (2011), Trevor Martin (2011), Bob Matthew 
(2008), Bob Mathews (2011), Alan McGregor (2008),  
Fred McInerney (2010), Philip McKelliff (2008), Pete 

McKenzie (2011), Buzz Meakes (2010), Jake Meaney 
(2012), Terry Monten (2011), Ian Moody (2010), Ron 
Moran (2011), Don Morgan OAM (2010), Richard 
Moyses (2010), Barry Naulty (2009), Ian Nicholls 
(2010), Gary Nicolescu (2009), Sam Nowak (2010) Jim 
Nurse (2010), Troy Oakes (2009), Dave O‟Brien 
(2009), Alex Oschmanns (2013), John Owen (2008), 
Frank Owen OAM (2008), Dick Pailthorpe (2011), 
Doug Pammenter (2009), Nick Papanikolaou (2020), 
Geoff Parker (2011), Trevor Parrott (2012), Roger 
Parsons (2010), Lionel Penley (2011), Rex Perry 
(2011), John Raftery (2011), Chris Rajasingham 
(2009), Hank Ramm (2012), Pete Reynolds (2011), 
Greg Robinson (2008), Bill Roch (2009), Greg Rosser 
(2011), Dennis Rowlands (2008), Ray Ryan (2017), 
Perry Sangster (2010), Brian Sayers (2009), Barra 
Schmidke (2013), Glendon Shaw (2011), Dave Shelly 
(2009), Harold Shipp (2009), Bob Silcock (2011), Craig 
Smith (2008), Chris Smith (2010), Victor Sobotnik 
(2011), Walter Soroka (2010), Max Sparrow (2008), 
Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick (2010), Murray Stock 
(2012), Penny Stone (2009), Donald Sutherland 
(2013), James Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor (2011), 
Paul Teague (2010), Howard Terry (2012), Noel 
Thomas (2009), Jim Thomas (2010), Dick Tischer 
(2011), Ken Treloar (2010), Donald Tremethick (2009), 
Keith Tyler (2012), Damien Van De Velde (2011), Mark 
Van Oostveen (2012), Paul Walker (2012), Eugene 
Wasilenia (2010), Bruce Watson (2011), Marcus 
Wauchope (2010), Alan Webb (2010), Paul Weir 
(2008), Graham West OAM (2010), Brett Wilkeson 
(2008), Craig Williams (2008), Warren Williams (2012), 
Alan Wilson (2008), John Wilson (2011), Betty 
Winstanley (2012), Pat Wright (2010), Brian Yelds 
(2017), John Zander (2008), Pete Zander (2012) 
 

Associate Members 
 
Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2010), Anne-
Michelle Howell (2010), Christine Kuchel (2009), Joan 
Lorraine (2010), Judy Turner (2008) 
 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 
Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, or a 
member of the Committee of Management of any 
change of postal address or email address. Please 
note the changes in the Committee – including contact 
details changes. 
 
 
 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in 
this Newsletter are those held by the individual writers 
and contributors, and are not necessarily those of the 
President, the committee, the Association members, or 
the Editor. The spelling of names, groups and places 
are as given to the editor and the editor apologizes if 
they are in any way incorrect. 

 


